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TRA Newsletter Christmas 2021

Another difficult year, but with luck members will have been able to spend some time in our much-loved Trebetherick!  Let us hope for better things in 2022…

Some dates for your diaries:

·  AGM to take place on Maundy Thursday 14th April 2022
· Summer Party evening of Saturday 6th August 2022 for TRA members and their guests

More details to follow about these events, but please note dates.

Two successful social events were held during the year:

TRA Summer Party 2021

After the disappointing abandonment of the Summer Party in 2020, your Committee determined to take the risk to plan for 2021, even if we had to cancel at the last minute…  Luckily this didn’t have to happen!   With ongoing Covid uncertainties it was decided to keep the set-up low key, with locally donated marquees and gazebos, which proved a great success.  Over 60 current and new TRA members attended, with their families and friends – human and canine!  Fortunately the weather was again kind to us.  What a lovely way to meet fellow-members and toast the summer.

A huge thank-you as ever to Guy and Annabel Wilson who kindly allowed the TRA to use their wildflower meadow as a venue.

NB:  TRA Summer Parties are intended to be an annual event.  FREE to members, guests are encouraged at the gate to sign up as Associate TRA members, @ £5 pa.
TRA Art Exhibition Oct 23rd-25th An Mordos The Greenaway.
The Art exhibition was a great success. Earlier in the week Patricia Glasswell stripped her house of all her own art. She arranged for extra picture rails to be fitted, and began to hang over 80 pictures, with help from her husband John. The artists who contributed to our first TRA exhibition were : 

Val Allred, Clare Beard, Tammy Clarke, Joan Cockett,
 Patricia Glasswell, Sandra Godfrey, Sue Harbour, Sarah Iliffe,
 Olivia Pethybridge, Ann Seymour Williams, Brooke Snell 

Other valiant helpers started to do a leaflet drop to as many houses, shops and letting agencies as possible. We printed over 800 leaflets. Posters were put up a couple of days before, and signs to make sure everyone would find the house. It was awful weather, so many thanks to them. 

By Friday all was ready. Signs directing people all round the house were in place, to make sure all pictures were seen. Covid aware precautions reminded everyone to wear a mask, use sanitiser and keep their distance. Money collection was organised, databases printed, raffle tickets ready. 

Saturday morning arrived, windows were thrown open ….. and people came! Lots of people. We organised our volunteers to help on the cash desk, to welcome visitors, help with purchases etc. On Saturday evening we had a TRA members drinks party, which was well attended. Thanks to everyone who baked and brought nibbles. 

By Monday at 5.00pm when the exhibition ended, we had made £7,599.23p. After various costs had been deducted, and artists paid their 60%, the amount we raised for Charity was £3,040. This will be divided up between the Daymer bay Loo fund, and the Cornwall air ambulance. Very well done and a huge thankyou to all our artists, organisers, helpers and to everyone who came and supported this brilliant event. We all thoroughly enjoyed it, even though it was hard work, and completely disrupted Patricia and John’s lives! Thank you for being so generous. Here are a few pictures. We hope to put them all on the website and Instagram. We will do an email shot to you all when this is done. 
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Best wishes to all from Clare Beard and Patricia Glasswell.
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Daymer Bay car park
The car park owners decided earlier this year to hand over the management of the car park to Alliance Parking, who operate the machines where visitors must pay for parking, either by card or cash.  Vehicle registration numbers which have not been entered into the machine, and therefore parked without paying, are identified remotely and fines issued to the vehicle keeper.  So please be aware!  The parking app ‘Just Park’ on your phone can also be used to pay.

The concessionary annual season ticket is still, however, available to residents.

Daymer Bay toilets
In April 2019 the TRA took over the management of the loos in the Daymer Bay car park from Cornwall Council, which was seeking to divest itself of all public conveniences across the county – despite the fact that the land on which DBT stand had been compulsorily purchased for the purpose by the now defunct North Cornwall District Council (absorbed in 2009 into the unitary authority of Cornwall Council along with the county’s 5 other District Councils).

This management responsibility has been less than straightforward.  Problems have arisen with the new lavatories installed to save water, the drains, and most worrying of all the amount of vandalism.  New steel doors have replaced the former wooden doors which suffered both from weather and kicking in; an audible alarm system now warns users against leaving or propping open the exterior doors; the card reader installed as a trial on the Disabled toilet door will be rolled out for the Ladies and the Gents too.  A deep clean is scheduled for the New Year as well as renewal of the handwash machines.
Please remember that the car park toilets now have an entry fee of 40p 

Plans are well advanced for converting the current Community Interest Company into a Charitable Incorporated Organisation (CIO) so that Gift Aid can be applied to the essential donations without which we could not function and the service would close.

Meanwhile, as ever, your kind contributions will be more than welcome:

Daymer Bay Community Interest Company

A/c. No. 31545426

Sort code 40-45-10  (HSBC Wadebridge)

Many thanks to all those who have already generously donated.

Trebetherick Stores
Still no news as yet, sadly, about a possible re-opening of the Stores – which we know many members would greatly favour.

John Betjeman’s fields
Members may be aware that the open fields south of Daymer Lane belonged until his death in 1984 to John Betjeman, and ownership then passed to his heirs.   Recently this piece of land, still now in agricultural use on a long-term lease, was put up for sale.  In 1964 John Betjeman entered into a Covenant with the National Trust, basically to protect the land from any future development.  The TRA has been in touch with the National Trust and happily received verbal assurances that they would firmly uphold the terms of the Covenant, which is very good news.    

Footpaths
Jonathan Beard of the TRA Committee has initiated a programme of restoring and improving the many footpaths in our patch.  This is likely to include:

· more signposts – discreet and locally sourced, some for pathways not previously marked

· clearing obstacles and overgrowth

· repairing stiles, bridges, etc. where necessary
Jonathan has been in touch with landowners and can report that both The Point and St Enodoc Golf Club are fully in support of this initiative.

Jonathan hopes to arrange a working party sometime over the Easter break; please contact him direct to volunteer:

jon.d.beard@gmail.com
Polzeath Together
The focus of the campaign “will remain on education, engagement and prevention, such that Polzeath offers the most safe and enjoyable experience to all beach users, says Andy Stewart, Beach Ranger.  Members may be aware of national as well as local media coverage of the efforts of the community to combat littering, vandalism and anti-social behaviour, and promote the ‘respectful enjoyment’ of the beach at Polzeath and to keep the village and beach clean and safe.  Results of the campaign will be analysed over the winter, to determine how best to direct activities next year and beyond.  The TRA hopes that Andy will address members at our 2022 AGM and explain to us how we can help.

Daymer Bay Rounders
During August on Sunday mornings a group of all ages got together at the foot of Brae Hill to test their abilities at playing rounders.  The numbers participating grew from a modest dozen to 45.   Those Strikers who found charging around a circle just a bit too much could engage a youngster to run for them.   So you will be very welcome to join in if the opportunity arises again next year.

Moving on…
Sergeant Sue Honeywill has advised the TRA that she has accepted a new position as Equality Lead for Devon and Cornwall Police.  Until earlier in December Sue headed up our Neighbourhood Team for Bodmin and Wadebridge, attending several of our AGMs and giving members a thorough run-down on local crime and other matters affecting members.  We shall miss her, especially as she referred to the TRA as a “valued community group”.  Her successor has not yet been named.
Rev Elizabeth Wild has since 2015 been the Rector in charge of the North Cornwall Cluster of Churches, comprising the previously separate parishes of St Minver (including of course the churches of St Enodoc and St Michael at Porthilly), St Kew, and St Endellion with St Peter’s, Port Isaac.  In February 2022 Rev Elizabeth will be taking up a new post of Local Ministry Team Lead in the Diocese of Hereford; sad for us.  Her last service with us will be the Cluster service for Candlemas at St Minver on 30th January 2022.

We wish all the very best to them both.

TRA Committee
Clare Oakley Beard has happily been co-opted onto the Committee, her election will be put to members at the next AGM, in accordance with our Constitution.

We are still looking for more, younger(!), members to step forward to join the Committee.  If you are interested, please contact:

admin@trebetherick.org.uk
We can explain what’s involved over the phone and arrange a briefing meeting.

Best wishes to one and all for a Merry Christmas and a Happy New Year!

TRA Committee


